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HB 951 — Recording of Real Property Documents 
by Rep. Albritton (CS/SB 1072 by Judiciary Committee and Senator Latvala) 

Instruments affecting title to real property are recorded in the public records in order to provide a 
public record of the chain of title to the property, together with a record of encumbrances against 
the title. 
 
Prior law only allowed original papers, properly signed, to be presented for recording. Recently, 
state law was amended to allow for electronic recording of real property instruments. However, 
several of the clerks of the court and county recorders were accepting electronic recordings 
relating to real property prior to the 2007 adoption of the Uniform Real Property Electronic 
Recording Act. Others began accepting electronic documents for recording before rules 
contemplated in the Act were formally adopted. 
 
The bill retroactively and prospectively ratifies the validity of all such electronic documents 
submitted to and accepted by a county recorder for recordation, whether or not the electronic 
documents were in strict compliance with the statutory or regulatory framework in effect at that 
time. This bill provides that all such recorded documents are deemed to provide constructive 
notice of ownership and encumbrances. The bill also clarifies that changes made by the bill do 
not alter the duty of a clerk or county recorder to comply with the Uniform Real Property 
Electronic Recording Act or rules adopted by the Department of State pursuant to that act. 

If approved by the Governor, these provisions take effect upon becoming law. 
Vote:  Senate 39-0; House 119-0 
 
 


